COMMONWEALTH OF MASSACHUSETTS

COMMONWEALTH OF MASSACHUSETTS


Sherwood Forest Lake District

Prudential Committee Meeting

Date Saturday, February 15, 2014
Time: 10:00 AM
Location: Becket Town Hall

557 Main Street, Becket, MA 01223

DRAFT MEETING MINUTES 
Committee Members present: Howard G. Lerner (Chair), William F. Maier, Elise L. Fitzsimmons, Dennis B. Guerri, Stanley C. Taylor (Alternate) and Clerk/Treasurer Robert T. Ronzio. 

Committee Members absent: Stuart R. Eldred (Vice Chair), Nancy J. Fishell, and Lucy A. Ferriss.
Public Present: None present.
Location: Becket Town Hall, 557 Main Street, Becket, MA 01223

Introduction - Mr. Lerner opened the meeting with a call to order at 10:04 AM and announced that parliamentary procedural rules previously adopted will regulate and conduct of the meeting in accordance with the provisions of the Open Meeting Law (OML), other pertinent Massachusetts general laws, the by-laws of the district and local customs and traditions. Mr. Lerner asked if anyone would like to have the entire rules and regulations read aloud. Hearing no response, he dispensed with the remainder of the reading, noting that[image: image1.png]


 everyone present acknowledged that they were familiar with the procedural provisions of the OML. Mr. Lerner asked if anyone present planned to record the meeting. Mr. Lerner stated that he was aware that Heather Hunt will recorded the meeting for Mr. Ronzio’s brother. Mr. Lerner noted that there were agendas on the table for all present. He again stated that the aforementioned guidelines are being followed to insure that the district complied with the General Laws of the Commonwealth. 

Mr. Ronzio stated that agendas for the meeting are on the table. He distributed copies to those in attendance.
1. Prudential Committee Members Comments and Announcements - None

2. Approval of Meeting Minutes from December 11th 2013 and January 11th 2014 - Mr. Lerner stated a review of the December and January meeting minutes would take place at the end of the meeting. The December meeting minutes had previously been tabled in January due to an insufficient number of prudential committee members who were present at the December meeting.
3. Dam Management -
a. Big and Little Robin Dam Project- Progress Status Report- Mr. Lerner stated that there are no updates to report. He noted that Mr. Christensen from Stantec had recently stopped by to check and he reported that everything appeared to be normal as there was little to see with the dams snow covered and the lakes frozen.

b. Alan A Dale Drive-Culvert Damage/SFRMD Bill - Mr. Ronzio reminded the committee that the SFRMD bill was submitted in three parts. He noted that the supporting documentation submitted by the contractor, White Wolf Inc. was adequate in that it satisfied the prevailing wage reporting requirement. He advised the committee to authorize reimbursement when the warrant is presented later in the meeting. Mr. Ronzio then explained that the remaining two bills couldn’t be paid until the road district submits the correct documentation. 

c. d. Ecosystem Flow Routing Structure Design Modification - Mr. Lerner noted that this is a spring project. Mr. Ronzio stated that he would keep this item on the agenda until the project is completed.  Committee members agreed. 
d. Big and Little Robin Dam Access Control - Gating, Signage & Safety - Mr. Lerner stated that they are working on this. He reiterated that as far as the signage, gating, etc. goes, it will also be done in the springtime. The item will remain on the agenda until the action is completed.

e.   Lancelot Dam Project - Inspection/Preliminary Survey Work/Easements- Mr. Ronzio presented the committee members with a proposal from Hill Engineers, Architects and Planners. He briefly reviewed the Lancelot dam area to be surveyed and the associated costs. The preliminary estimate is $7,500.00. Mr. Ronzio when queried explained the necessity for the survey maps. He further explained why the town’s assessor maps are unofficial and can only to be used for assessment purposes. He then referred to an actual assessor’s map and pointed to the reference in the notes “to be used for assessment purposes only”. Lastly, Mr. Ronzio noted that because it is a professional services contract, under GL Chapter 30B it does not have to go out to bid. Bill makes a motion to approve the Hill Engineering survey bid as presented, Elise seconded; Unanimous Approval. Mr. Ronzio stated that he would notify Hill Engineering of their acceptance, prepare a retainer check and post it on the March warrant for payment.

Mr. Lerner noted that the district received a letter from the Office of Dam Safety, which stated that the district would need to complete a Phase I safety check for the Lancelot dam. He stated that Root Engineering preliminary cost estimate for a Phase I inspection is approximately $3000.00. Mr. Lerner suggests that the committee may want to considered moving to moving on to a Phase II inspection, as doing so would save about $2,000.00. Mr. Guerri asks Mr. Lerner to briefly explain some of the details involved in Phase I, stating that he was not around for most of it. Mr. Lerner in the absence of Mr. Eldred the Vice Chair and Dam Superintendent briefly explained the necessity of the inspections and the associated costs. He further stated that they were mostly satisfied with the work done by Root Engineering on the Big and Little Robin projects. 
Mr. Ronzio added the important element of timing, and the requisite backwards planning needed to ensure they meet a planned start date of July 1, 2015. Committee members briefly discuss. At this juncture, Mr. Ronzio also reminded committee members they have got to get the FY 2015 budget put together as it will dictate how the project will move ahead. Elise made a motion to hire Root Engineering for Phase I only as they do not feel prepared to look forward and commit to Phase II at this time, Mr. Taylor seconded; Unanimous Approval.
f.   Little Robin Outlet – Little Robin Spillway Height - Mr. Lerner stated that Little Robin Lake is approximately 6 inches lower than it was prior to the project. Mr. Lerner explained that there are some different options, which exist to help correct this issue, but they really won't be able to do anything until after the spring thaw. Mr. Ronzio briefly explains the roll flashboards could play in rectifying the issue as opposed to adding 6 inches of concrete. Mr. Ronzio stated that he could prepare an invitation for bid document. Contractors could then provide the committee with estimated costs so the committee could make an informed decision. Mr. Lerner advised they would continue this discussion at the next meeting. 
g. Dam and Beach Maintenance Contracts- Summer 2014 - Mr. Lerner noted that Mr. Rosenthal was not present so this topic will be tabled.
h. Material Storage Area Easement and Lease Arrangements - Mr. Ronzio and Mr. Lerner stated that the road district’s contractor, White Wolf, recently plowed the site. They queried the committee to see if anyone had further information on this.  Mr. Lerner noted that this appeared to be unusual since the road district had chosen not to lease the property and was instead using another location on route 20.

i.  Big and Little Robin Boundary Easement Issues - Mr. Lerner noted that he would have to recuse himself for this portion of the meeting. A motion is made by Mr. Taylor and seconded by Ms. Fitzsimmons for Mr. Stan Taylor to Chair this portion of the meeting while Mr. Lerner will not be participating, motion carries unanimously. 
Mr. Taylor asked Mr. Ronzio to present the facts. Mr. Ronzio stated that when Hill Engineering surveyed the Big Robin Dam site for the dam restoration project, they discovered the boundary discrepancy. Mr. Ronzio explained the boundary issues, how it affects both parties and a proposed settlement solution. He noted that the district’s attorney has advised the committee to settle the matter as soon as possible and the committee previously agreed to do so. Mr. Ronzio next explained in detail the land that the District needs to acquire from the Lerners. Mr. Ronzio explains that Hill Engineering has dealt with this issue and pinned a proposed boundary line solution.  Mr. Ronzio further stated that as things stand, the Lake District does not have an easement over the Lerner’s property. Mr. Ronzio also noted that another parcel of land adjacent to the Little Robin spillway as issues as well. Mr. Ronzio noted that since the proposed settlement trades land it would have to on the warrant for approval at the annual meeting Mr. Ronzio stated that he has been in constant contact with attorney Goodman as well as MaryAnn Concoran from Hill Engineering. Committee members express their concern for equity to both parties. Lastly, Mr. Ronzio presented the written agreement drawn up by Ms. Goodman and explained why the committee needed to make a decision. He noted that without that decision that the committees agree with the concept, the settlement cannot move forward. Mr. Ronzio read aloud the document. Committee members briefly discuss. Mr. Taylor makes a motion to move forward to put the documents discussed in the hands of the attorneys with the stipulation that the district will honor and satisfactorily meet the requirements for landscaping the Lerner’s property as set forth in easement understanding that both parties previously agreed to, Ms. Fitzsimmons seconded; motion carries unanimously with Mr. Lerner abstaining. 
Mr. Ronzio reminds committee members that this boundary settlement will eventually need to go before the Town of Becket's Planning Board to get an ANR endorsement before it is recorded the Registry of Deeds in Pittsfield.  Mr. Ronzio assured committee that attorney Goodman will take care of the legal language and make sure that everything is in order.  

j. USDA Loan Status Report - Mr. Ronzio asked that be tabled to the end of the meeting.
4.Lake Management - Mr. Maier explained where the district currently stands with survey and what he would like to accomplish with the monies that are available. Mr. Maier stated that he would need to have approximately $10,750.00 in FY2015. 

Committee members discussed before to the Conservation Commission with the mechanical harvester proposal. Mr. Maier explained the concerns they would most likely rise regarding the potential effect mechanical harvesting could have when invasive vs. noninvasive species exist together. 
Mr. Ronzio stated that the money Mr. Maier currently needs is already in his budget. Mr. Lerner looked at the numbers presented and confirmed that Mr. Maier is within his budget and all looks fine. Mr. Taylor makes a motion to approve the money needed to repair the cutter, Ms. Fitzsimmons seconds; Unanimous Approval. 
a. Aquatic Controls Tech - FY 2014 Plans - Discussed previously. 
b. Invasive Weed Control - Mechanical Harvesting- Discussed previously.  
5. Beach and Boat Management - Mr. Lerner stated that discussion regarding mowing the dams and beaches will be tabled until the next meeting as there is nothing new at this time to report. 

a. Beach Sand Replenishment - 2014 Swim Season- Tabled until the next meeting. 

b. Beach/ Dam Signage - Also tabled until the next meeting. 

6 Acquisitions/Donations-Status Report- Mr. Ronzio noted there has been one opt-out request received. Committee members read and reviewed the letter and Opt-Out form and briefly discuss. Mr. Ronzio reminded committee members that along with the opt-out request, the landowner must relinquish all rights to the lake and given the fact stated in the letter it is unclear if the proprietor is going to do so. Mr. Ronzio is asked to prepare correspondence and send a reply by registered mail.

7. Website - Mr. Lerner notes that Lucy continues to need input. 
8. Any other business to come before the Committee – 
a. SFLD Office Facility - No new updates.
b. USDA Loan Status Report - Mr. Ronzio noted that attorney Goodman has been in touch with the USDA and Unibank regarding the current and future loan hand off. He states that it appears that the district will extend the current loan with Unibank for six months as this will give the district time to get a modified loan warrant article before the proprietors at the next annual meeting 

c.  Minutes Approval – Mr. Lerner noted that due to the duration of the meeting approval of the minutes would be tabled.
9. Public Input - No public present.
10. Review Correspondence - Committee members read and reviewed all correspondence.

11. Warrant #7 FY2014 Operating Budget - Mr. Ronzio reviewed the warrant to include all bills to be paid. Committee members discussed. Mr. Taylor made a motion to approve the warrant as presented, Mr. Maier seconded; Unanimous Approval.

12. Adjournment -  Ms. Fitzsimmons made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Ms. Taylor seconded. Meeting is adjourned at 12:21 PM.

Schedule - Next meeting Saturday, March 15, 2014.

Respectfully submitted,

SIGNED: _________________________________
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